## RECEIVED

APR 08 2020

COMMUNEY DEVELOPMENT

O PLANNING

March 31, 2020

Board of Appeals Prescott Building Suite 4 701 Main Street Lancaster, Ma

Dear Board Members,

I am writing concerning the water pump station on George Hill Rd. I know at a time of crisis as we are in now I shouldn't be concerned. Hopefully life will get back to normal.

I am writing in regards to the appearance of this industrial like structure on the edge of this country road.. The legal issues have already been presented to the board of appeals.

I am asking that you please right a number of wrongs that the builder and others have inflicted on us. I don't believe the planning board when they approved this development had any idea what was planned for this booster station. If they did they would have said no to the location.

The Eagle Ridge booster station was installed as part of the original infrastructure build-out. It existed before anyone moved into Eagle Ridge so people knew the setting right beside the road and visible for walkers, bickers and automobiles traveling on the road.

I ask you on April 23<sup>rd</sup> if you meet, please consider the impact on the rural setting of George Hill Rd. I think many people in town are watching how this plays out as our road sees lots of traffic. It definitely isn't too late to remedy this issue and move this structure to a better setting.

Our view since we moved here has been a cornfield and open land.

Sincerely

Lynda and Ronald Gaulin 774 George Hill Rd Lancaster, Ma